Shadow Hills Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting 5/24/07

Hamilton Residence at 10810 Wicks St.

The meeting was called to order @ 7.10 pm

Board Members present: Eric Hamilton, Mike Pelatt, Tamara Dahill

The minutes from 1/30/07 were read and approved as is.

Treasurer’s report:

  Operating Fund  $6602.56

  Reserve Fund     $31,972.42

  Total                   $38,574.98

Agenda:

New Homes:
A discussion was held regarding the Stallion Ranch Estates. One home has been completed and is currently conducting an open house. Prices range from 2.4MM to 3.375MM.

Block Party:
A tentative date of September 8th 2007 was set.

Dues:

Due to a clerical error at Westcom, the 2nd quarter dues for 2007 were billed @ $98.00 instead of $115.00. Therefore 3rd quarter 2007 will reflect $17.00 + $115.00 for each home.

Welcome Kit:
Eric will contact Vito Paoletta regarding welcome kits for [2] new homeowners. Coyle and Nelson.

Welcome Pack:
It was suggested the Board work with Westcom on providing a Welcome Kit Packet of documents for each new homeowner. To include – minutes, financials, newsletters, budget, officers, and liability information. The CC&R’s are supplied through escrow. Eric will work with Sigrid at Westcom to gather and update these documents.

Landscaping:
It was requested to have the maintenance company spray weed killer on the area between the gutter and street throughout the association,

Starks / Red Audi A4
A discussion was held regarding the homeowners / Starks – located at 10108 Janetta Way.

Their son, Nick Stark, has been seen speeding through the Estates and running stop signs. Officially, the homeowners association or Board cannot act upon the California Vehicle Code within the Estates. However, many of the homeowners expressed interest in circulating a petition within the Estates asking if anyone was bothered by the actions of the red car. This petition would be forwarded to Capt. Larry Martinez, Officer Felicia McAdams, and our Councilwoman’s office in hopes of stopping the actions of the driver before a horse, pedestrian, or vehicle was in an accident. It was also suggested by a homeowner present to document the day, time, and place of any speeding, sliding, or running stop signs – this will help the police determine a pattern and possibly catch the driver in the act.

The meeting was adjourned at 8.01 pm.

